
 
 

 
 

First Presbyterian Church  

Delhi, NY  

COURIER - Email Edition  
may  through June  2017 

Special dates 
Å Pastor Lisaõs first Sunday with First Pres,  May 7, 2017 

Å Worship with Communion, Brief Congregational Meeting & Installation of Deacon ,    

                                                                                                       May 14, 2017 
Å Motherõs Day, May 14, 2017 

Å Mission Chicken BBQ at Tractor Supply Parking Lot, May 19, 2017 

Å Music Appreciation Sunday & Childrenõs Day, May 21, 2017  
Å Welcome Dinner for Pastor Lisa, May 21, 2017 
Å Memorial Day ð Office Closed, May 29, 2017  

Å Summer Schedule begins! Worship begins at 9:30 am , June 4, 2017 

Å Pentecost Sunday ð Wear Red!, June 4, 2017 

Å Trinity Sunday, Worship with Communion ð June 11, 2017  
Å Flag Day, June 14, 2017  
Å Fatherõs Day, June 18, 2017  

Å First day of summer, June 21, 2017  

Å PW Chicken BBQ at Tractor Supply Parking Lot,  June 23, 2017                                     



 

First Presbyterian 
Church       

4 Clinton Street, Delhi, NY  13753 
Phone: 607-746-2155                 Fax: 607-746-2156 

E-Mail: office@fpcdelhi.org        Website: www.fpcdelhi.org  

Reverend Doctor Lisa Ruth Mays, Interim Pastor 
Officers and Boards 2017 

 

SESSION 
        
                          

 

2017                  Gail Dibble, 113 Delside Drive, Delhi, NY 13753                            746-6377 
 John Nealis, 3962 Peakes Brook Road, Delhi, NY 13753              746-2542 
                          Tom Philion, 282 Delside Drive, Delhi, NY 13753                   518-929-3273 
                          VACANT 
 
2018  Susie Little, 1618 Arbuckle Hollow, DeLancey, NY 13752             746-2536 
                          Joseph Maxwell, 22 Franklin Street, Delhi, NY 13753  746-3515 
 Renee Maxwell, 34 Clinton Street, Delhi, NY 13753                      746-6128 
 Kathy Sullivan, 21031 State Highway 28, Delhi, NY 13846           746-7287 
 
 
                           

DEACONS 
  
 

2017                  Joe Cantwell, 13491 State Highway 28, Delhi, NY 13753              746-3611 
 Joyce Goff, 485 Dunham Road, Delhi, NY 13753                          746-8709 
                          Heather Rosa, 72 Meredith Street, Delhi, NY 13753  746-7659 
 

2018  Betty Bell, 51 Hamden Hill Road, Delhi, NY 13753                         746-2035 
                          Donna Burgin, 40859 St Hwy 10, Delhi, NY 13753                         746-2269 
                          VACANT ï To be elected at next Congregational Meeting 
 

2019                  Kevin Lee, 2 Cross Street, Delhi, NY 13753                                   746-6946 
 Barbara Thompson, 517 Olin Evans Rd, Franklin, NY  13775        829-6005 
                          George Thompson, 517 Olin Evans Rd, Franklin, NY  13775         829-6005 
 

TRUSTEES 
      

 
2017  Erica Cantwell, 1730 Scotch Mountain Rd, Delhi, NY 13753  287-3074 
                      Art Maxwell, 34 Clinton Street, Delhi, NY 13753                             746-6128 
                          Steve McKeegan, P.O. Box 321, Delhi, NY 13753               746-2272 
 
2018  Bruce Burr, 27 Crestwood Drive, Delhi, NY 13753                          746-3046 
                          Tom Leo, 200 Spencer Heights, Delhi, NY 13753                           746-8265 
                          VACANT 
 
2019              Jacalyn Clark, PO Box 307, Delhi, NY 13753                          845-676-4556                                               
                          Ed Goff, 485 Dunham Road, Delhi, NY 13753                                746-8709 
                          VACANT 
 
 
 
 

TREASURER 
 George Thompson, 517 Olin Evans Rd, Franklin, NY  13775        829-6005 
 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY 
  Gia Cantwell, 13491 State Highway 28, Delhi, NY 13753  746-3611 
 

CLERK OF SESSION 
             Susie Little, 1618 Arbuckle Hollow, DeLancey, NY 13752             746-2536 
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Greetings from Your Interim  

 

I look forward to serving you as your Interim Pas tor. I am grateful to God for the 

opportunity to pastor; I love what I do! As your Interim, I will also be partnering 

with you to prepare for the future calling of your Installed Pastor.  

 

Years ago when I first took Interim Training, it was called just th at: Interim Training 

Week 1. More recently I enrolled for Week 2, and as we Presbyterians are good at 

doing, the name was changed. The second course is now called Transitional Ministry. 

During my week of participation I realized that any congregation is at  all times in 

some type of transition. Though I was in Walton for 9 years, I came to see that all 

of those weeks and years were transitional. We were moving from a surviving 

congregation to a thriving congregation.  

 

I understand how challenging it can be for a congregation to be in the transition in 

which you find yourselves at this time. I am praying that you will feel at ease with 

this transitional minister serving with you and alongside you. I invite you to attend 

worship regularly, for the Word is the heart of the Church, and worship is a time of 

renewal. Approach this season in the church with expectation, even great 

expectation, at the things which God can and will do. Dream big. Have faith. Share 

the abundant life Jesus offers with all kinds of peopl e. 

See you in worship!  

 

Your Friend in Ministry  

Rev Mays  
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Give to Presbyterian Women Birthday Offering  
 
Since 1922, the Birthday Offering has provided and continues to provide much -needed 

financial assistance to numerous worthwhile programs not included in ongoing General 

Assembly mission support. Each year, as many as five new projects -domestic and 

international -are carefully and prayerfully selected by the Creative Ministries Offering 

Committee to help meet a crucial need for persons who are hu rting or are disadvantaged. 

The generosity of Presbyterian women and their families and congregations, as 

demonstrated through their Birthday Offering gifts, helps chosen recipients find real 

solutions for projects related to health, education, 

economic de velopment and the needs of women and 

children.  

The Creative Ministries Offering Committee  of 

Presbyterian Women asks that you open  your hearts to 

the three projects chosen for the 2017 Birthday 

Offering:  

¶ First -Hand Aidôs Rural Clinic Development 

Initiative , which provides health care to  people 

livi ng in rural communities in Cuba  

¶ Family Justice Center of Georgetown and  Horry 

Countiesô Safe Haven for Victims of Domestic 

Violence (South Carolina), which  will provide 

shelter for victims of domestic  violence  

¶  Paper for Waterôs Navajo Water Project, which will install water systems  for 

households without running water in  New Mexico.  

Grant amounts will depend on gifts  contributed during 2017.  Please give as you are 

blessed!  
 

Presbyterian Womenôs Birthday Offering is our  mission emphasis for 
the month  of May.  

  

Give to the Birthday Offering using the 

Birthday Offering envelopes found in this 

Courier or in the church pews. Contributions to 

the Birthday Offering will be accepted through 

June 15th. Thank You in adva nce for your 

generous gifts!  
 

Submitted by Nancy Althaus, Office   
 



 

Amazing Mission Work Everyone!!  
 

The First Presbyterian Church family has completed a record number of the Church World 

Service Mission School Bag and Hygiene Kits. As of today, 91 complete d school kits and 

93 complete Hygiene Kits  have been delivered to the drop off point for collection!!  

A huge "Thank You" to everyone who supplied all the items for the school bags and hygiene 

kits, supplied school bags and cut and sewed school bags. ( Many thanks go  to Bonnie 

Fleming, Sue Kopecek, Joan Maxwell, Renee Maxwell and the entire sewing fellowship group 

who made the majority of the bags). We also offer our thanks  to Vicki Noble and Carolyn 

Massey who helped assemble and box many of the ki ts for delivery to the drop off point. 

We are very grateful  to the  Presbyterian Women of the Presbytery of Susquehanna 

Valley for providing the 

$368.00 processing/shipping 

costs for these kits. ($2 per 

kit times 184 kits!)  

In case you are wondering 

whe re all these kits are sent 

and distributed, please take 

a look at the chart.  

The Church World Service 

Kits (Hygiene Kits, School 

Kits, Baby Care Kits, and 

Emergency Cleanup Buckets) 

are an ongoing mission 

project at First Presbyterian 

Church of Delhi. If  you would 

like to help out, contact 

Nancy A. in the church office.  

 

 

 



 

 
Please join us on 

Sunday, May 21 to 

welcome our new 

interim pastor, the 

Reverend Doctor Lisa 

Ruth Mays.  
 

 

We will party with an Italian themed 

Dish -to -Pass dinner following worship.   

Bring any òItalian Themedó main dish, 

pasta, salad, bread, or dessert and          

join the celebration.  

Beverages and all table 

service will be provided.  

òGet to K now Y our 

N eighbor ó game following 

the meal.  
 

Sponsored by our F ellowship Committee.  
 



 

 

 
The Holiday Bazaar  is scheduled for Saturday, 

November 4th, 2017  from 9:00am until 2:00pm. Anyone 

interested in working on Craft Projects should contact Betty 

Bell or Nancy Thomson, the co -organizers.  
 

The Booth chairs and co -chairs are:                                                                      

Luncheon -  Kathy Sullivan  

Bake Sale -  Barb Leo  

Books & Plants -  Linda Dewitt  

Jewelry -  Toni Weaver  

Knitting, Crochet & Crafts -  Barb Thompson  

Christmas -  Linda Burr, Vicki Noble & Donna Burgin  

Silent Auction -  Donna Torma  

Childrenôs- Karen LaFever  

White Elephant -  To Be Announced  
 

If any of these people ask for your help we hope you will gladly 

say yes or you may contact them to volunteer. We will let you 

know soon when the Crafters Club will start, hopefully Tuesday 

evenings at Betty Bellôs house. Gather up your Craft Ideas and 

any supplies you may like to contribute. It should be fun to 

make some New Bazaar items -  also we need some more Bible 

Angels!  

There will still be a White Elephant Sale even w ith The 

Kirk  Thrift Shoppe open -  also Books, Childrenôs, 

Christmas, Jewelry, Plants and  Silent Auction. We have 

already put a lot of Kirk Donations aside for the Bazaar. 

So work on your Crafting, Knitting , Sewing  and 

Crocheting and please start some Plants .   

We will keep you posted.  

Thank You Everyone!  

 

 
 
 

 



 

DONõT FORGET!!  

Returnable Bottle & Can Collection  

 benefits the Youth Group Mission Work   

Please drop WELL RINSED returnable bottles & cans off in the new Narthex  

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT IN OUR MISSION WORK ! 
                                                   

 

 

SHOP AT IGIVE.COM FOR 

ALL YOUR SUMMER NEEDS   
                 

It Does NOT Cost You or Our Church Anything! 

There are over 1750 websites from  

Ancestory.com to Zales including favorit es like 

L.L.Bean,  Landsõ End, JC Penney, Pet Care RX, 

and Hotels.com! 

ATTN: MEN - it is not just for women shoppers - 

check out websites like Bass Pro Shops, Apple, 

Sears (for Craftsman Tools) and Tire Rack (with 

their donation of 2.4% a set of tires could 

generate a nice donation !)  

It is SAFE, PRIVATE and VERY EASY - just go 

to our Church Link:  

http://www.iGive.com/1stPresDelhiNY  

Join today following the directions on the link 

(ask Nancy at the Church Office if you need 

help). Add the iGive Button and never  miss a 

donation. Save Gas, Time and even $$ while you 

shop with some Special Deals like FREE Shipping, 

Sales and Coupons at many of the websites! And 

when you make a purchase, every cent of the 

percentage comes to Our Church. No 

administration costs, fees  or mark -ups for You 

or Our Church!  How can they do this for Free? - 

iGive.com is paid a sales commission over and 

above any charitable contribution % and many 

merchants also advertise on the iGive website 

(usually offering Great Deals for Shoppers).  

TO DA TE-----  $367.76  has been Earned To 

Date!!!   So Please Join and Start Your Summer 

Shopping! 

 

ATTENTION ALL WOMEN!! 
 

Save the date for the 2018 Churchwide 

Gathering of Presbyterian Women! 

 

 

Sewing Fellowship  
 

 

The Sewing Fellowship Group will meet on 

Thur sday, May 18 at 6:00 p.m. and 

Thursday, June 15 at 6:00 pm. You may 

bring your own project or help out on some 

Bazaar Kits we have been given to 

complete. If you have any projects or ideas 

you would like to share with the group, 

please contact Nancy in the  church office. 

If you need instructions for prayer shawls, 

baby hats, Afghans or school bags, please 

contact the church office.  
 

"Now you belong to him é  
In order that you might be useful in the 

service of God." Romans 7:4 (TEV)
 

 



 

The Kirk Thrift Shoppe 

The Kirk is now on Facebook! Please Friend and Follow us at The Kirk Thrift 

Shoppe. We plan on posting pictures, sales, Holiday specials, Monthly Causes 

and occasional Raffles hopefully on a weekly basis. So check it out.  

Thank You Everyone for all the Won derful Donations. We are truly blessed to 

have such caring and generous Church and Community members.  Many 

thanks also to all the Volunteers who continue to make this all possible! It is a 

lot of work but it is a lot of fun and it has been a joy to work w ith such dedicated 

people. Please join us -  email Nancy Thomson   nsgthom@gmail.com   if you 

wish to volunteer.  

The month of May brings ñMotherôs Dayò on Sunday, May 14 th  and in June 

there is ñFatherôs Dayò on Sunday,  June 18 th  with Graduations not far 

behind. We have lots of gift ideas! Also for Proms  and Weddings  we have 

some beautiful Dresses and Accessories. We will celebrate National Physical 

Fitness & Sports Month in May and National Safety Month in June. We have  

brought out a lot of Spring Clothes and Summer items will follow shortly. As 

the days get longer our Shirts and Pants will get shorter! There is something 

for everyone at The Kirk.  

Please keep those Donations coming in -  you may leave them on or under the 

hallway table outside the Thrift Shoppe or in the upstairs hallway outside the 

Church Office -  there are three bins there.  We could really use clear plastic 

Zipper Bags -Medium Size, large Paper Shopping Bags with handles and large 

Plastic Bins for storage.  Many thanks to all!  
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Barbecue Chicken  
 

Benefiting First Presbyterian Church   

Mission Committee  
 

At Wilsonõs stand, in the parking lot near 

Tractor Supply Company, Delhi  

Watch for the signs and follow your nose!  
 

Friday, May 19, 2017  
10:30 am ð sold out  

Take a break from cooking, enjoy some mouth -

watering chicken  

 and support Mission Work!  

 

 
 

Barbecue Chicken  
Benefiting First  

Presbyterian Church of  
Delhi, New York  

Presbyterian Women Mission Work  
 

Friday, June 2 3, 201 7 
10:00 a.m.  ʕ1:00 p.m. (or  until sold out)  

 

!ă 7øûĂþýˑĂ Ăăðýó øý ă÷ô ÿðāúøýö ûþă ýôðā 4āðòăþā 3ĄÿÿûĈ 

Company. Just watch for the signs & follow your nose!  
 

Take a break from the cooking and  
support the mission work of PW.   

 
 

 

 

 
 


